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Memorandum 

To: City of Franklin Economic Development Commission 

From: Rhoni Oliver, Community Development Specialist 

Date: April 25, 2019 

Re: Cases C 2019-41:  Powder Metal Technicians (17-08) 
            

 
Summary: 

1.  On July 17, 2017, the Franklin Common Council passed Resolution No. 2017-08, approving a 7-
year tax abatement with a 2% economic development fee on real property for the real estate 
located at 1725 N. Graham Road.  

2. Actual and estimated benefits, as projected for 2018: 

 Estimated on SB-1 Actual in 2018  Difference 
Employees Retained 11 11 0 
Salaries $498,098 $512,512 $14,414 
New Employees 4 0 -4 
Salaries $183,040 $0 -$183,040 
Total Employees 15 11 -4 
Total Salaries $681,138 $512,512 -$168,626 
Average Hourly Salaries $21.83 $22.40 $0.57 
Real Property Improvements $1,370,425 $1,493,320 $122,895 

 

3. Powder Metal Technicians indicated they would phase in four employees over four years.  Per 
the letter dated March 29, 2019, due to delays in construction and the move from Indianapolis 
to Franklin, no employees were added in 2018. One employee has since been added in 2019, 
and the company plans to hire another by year end, which will get them to the number of 
employees they estimated by 2019.  The hourly salaries are slightly higher than estimated. 

4. The real property investment exceeds the SB-1 estimate. 
5. The real property abatement will expire in 2026 pay 2027 with final compliance in 2027. 

Staff Recommendation:  Approval  












